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Village Board Meeting

June 21, 2021
1 - Order

Trustee Wishau called the Village Board meeting to order at 6:03 p.m., at the Caledonia Village Hall and via ZOOM.
2 - Pledge of Allegiance

3 - Roll Call

Board:
Trustee Wanggaard, Trustee Weatherston, Trustee Stillman, Trustee Martin, Trustee McManus and Trustee Wishau.  
Absent:
President Dobbs was excused.
Staff:
Village Administrator Kathy Kasper, HR Manager Michelle Tucker, Planning Director Peter Wagner, and Police Chief Christopher Botsch.  
4 - Communications and Announcements
Trustee Martin said that the CDA has been focusing on Marketing.  There are some very knowledgeable people working on this branding and would like to bring the Village into more consistency amongst our brandings.  They will be making a presentation to the Board to bring them aware to their project and how it is progressing.  

5 - Approval of minutes
Motion by Trustee Wanggaard to approve the minutes of the following meeting(s) as printed. Seconded by Trustee Stillman.  Motion carried, unanimously. 

Village Board – June 7, 2021
6.
Citizens Reports

Ron Coutts, 609 Kentwood Dr., expressed concerns about people walking through the Siena Center and is requesting children at play signage to be placed near Erie Street and Kentwood Drive.
7 - Committee Report


7A(1 Approval of A/P checks) - 
Village - $ 414,490.14
US Bank - $ 47,372.41
Motion by Trustee Martin to approve the A/P checks and US Bank as presented.  Seconded by Trustee Weatherston.  Motion carried unanimously.
7B(Legislative & Licensing - Grant 2021-2022 Class A and Class B Beer & Liquor Licenses
These are all renewals, and all necessary applications have been submitted to the Clerk’s office. 
Motion by Trustee Stillman to approve the Legislative & Licensing Grant 2021-2022 Class A and Class B Beer & Liquor Licenses
.  Seconded by Trustee Wanggaard.  Motion carried unanimously.
8 - New Business

8A – COPS Grant
This conversation carried over from the Finance Committee. 

Chief Botsch rehashed what he spoke about at Finance. When inputting the data for the grant itself, we discovered that it was not 75% each year but up to a max of 75% each year over the course of 3 years.  He explained the difference between the original obligation and the updated projections.  We are only allowed 125,000 total through federal funding.  Our cost for 2 officers would be $400,000 which is double from the original projections but is less then if we pursue the hires without the assistance from the grant. Chief Botsch will still be requesting 2 officers during budget time, regardless.
The grant application is due tomorrow and will be submitted tonight.

The odds to receive the grant is still 10-20%, and the Board would then determine if they would like to accept.  The Board discussed if they still wanted to pursue the grant and was concerned if they haphazardly accepted the grant without taking it, how that would affect applying for the grants moving forward. 

Motion by Trustee Weatherston to approve the cops grant application as filled out.  Seconded by Trustee Stillman. 
	Trustee Weatherston – aye
	Trustee Stillman – aye

	Trustee Wanggaard – aye
	Trustee Wishau – nay

	Trustee McManus – aye
	Trustee Martin – nay

	
	


Motion carried, 4/2
There was concern about how they would fund these positions moving forward.  Some Board members felt that the Fire Department resources could be reallocated to the Police Department.  There was also concern about applying for a grant for more personnel without the intention of retaining the employees. 

9 – Report from Village Administrator

The demolition has started for the Culvers Property.  Starbucks is set to open on June 24th with O&H in mid-July. 
10 – Adjournment
Motion by Trustee Wanggaard to adjourn.  Seconded by Trustee McManus.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Joslyn Hoeffert, Village Clerk

